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President’s Message from Ted Packard 
A hearty welcome to the U of U Professors Emeriti Club, 2018-2019, and to the initial edition of 
this year’s monthly newsletter. And a special “Ute red carpet” greeting to our new members. 
Hearty thank-you’s also to Dennis Alexander and Jeff Paoletti, recently retired board members 
who provided great service to all. We’re delighted to add three new board members and also to 
thank our returning board members for their excellent work and devotion to our club--please see 
the listing at the end of this message with their names and contact information.  
(Continued on Page 2) 

 

The Rocky Mountain Innocence Center:   

Actual Innocence and Wrongful Convictions in Utah 
Jensie Anderson, a professor at the U of U College of Law and currently the 
Rocky Mountain Innocence Center (RMIC) Legal Director, will speak at our 
October 9 luncheon about the work of the RMIC in the Intermountain West 
and its place in the national innocence movement. The RMIC is a non-profit 
organization working to correct and prevent the wrongful conviction of 
innocent people in Utah, Nevada, and Wyoming. RMIC advocates for 
systemic reforms to improve our justice system and to create meaningful 
opportunities for the wrongfully convicted to prove their innocence and to 
receive compensation for their time spent behind bars.  RMIC, in 

coordination with the Innocence Clinic at the University of Utah, provides innocence 
investigation and litigation services entirely for free and has had six exonerations in its 18-year 
history. 
 

Luncheon Menu  
Tuesday, October 9, 12:15 p.m. Union Building, Saltair Room 

Reservations should arrive by mail or online by October 2  
By mail to Carol Stenger, 573 L St., Salt Lake City, UT 84103 

See page 7 for a reservation form 
By credit card at: https:/academic-senate.utah.edu/professors-emeriti-club 

[Fifty-cent charge for credit card payment; this is equal to the price of a first-class stamp] 
 

Garden Salad 
Herb Roasted Salmon with Sauce 

Wild Rice Pilaf with Whole Green Beans 
Berries and Cream Cake 

Vegetarian Option: Stuffed Portobello Mushroom  
 Fruit Plate Option 
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(President’s Message; Continued from Page 1)  
 Special thanks as well to Cathy Anderson, U of U Chief Financial Officer, and Sandy 
Hughes, Director of Budget and Planning, for providing needed U of U financial support, and to 
Jane Laird, new Administrative Officer in the Academic Senate Office, who gives us ongoing and 
all-important administrative support. 
 Our October 9 luncheon will entice your palate with the ever-popular salmon entrée, and 
our special speaker, Law School Professor Jensie Anderson will discuss the Rocky Mountain 
Innocence Center, as it functions to enhance justice in our judicial system. On November 13, 
Robert Gehrke, SL Tribune political columnist, will share his perceptions of the November 6, 2018 
mid-term elections. And December 5 (a Wednesday luncheon) will once again feature Barlow 
Bradford and the acclaimed University Chorale, in a special holiday concert. Following months 
will feature past Emeriti president Joe Bentley speaking on Wicked Problems, retired Utah 
Supreme Court Chief Justice Christine Durham discussing the Utah Supreme Court, History 
Professor and Director of the Tanner Humanities Center Robert Goldberg on American 
Conspiracies, Health Sciences Professor Jennifer Plumb on the Opiod Crisis, and to end the year 
on an upbeat note Michael Scolamiero, new Executive Director, will share Ballet West with us. 
We’re excited about this year’s luncheons and think you will be too.   
 This and subsequent Emeriti Newsletters will detail hiking and outdoor activities with our 
very energetic Hiking Club, discount tickets for UT Symphony Final Touches rehearsals, free 
Pioneer Theatre preview performances, $1 vouchers for School of Music performances, and a 
soon to be announced exhilarating European tour. Additional benefits available to emeriti faculty 
and their partners are detailed on page 5. And finally, in the words of Julia Kleinschmidt in her 
2013 president’s welcome, “Please join us. It’s said there is strength in numbers, but with this 
group there is also collegiality, learning, experiencing, support, and fun. Yes, do join us!” 

 

 

Executive Board 2018-2019 
 

Ted Packard – President 
 801-278-5958 ted.packard@utah.edu 
Anne Cullimore Decker—President-Elect 

801-277-1256 anne.decker@utah.edu 
Jack Newell – Past President 
 801-556-1008  jack.newell@utah.edu  
Jan Harold Brunvand– Secretary 

801-359-9919 jan.brunvand@gmail.com 
Linda Keiter – Newsletter Editor 

801-581-0391  linda.keiter@utah.edu 
Ryck Luthi – Membership and Program Facilitator 

801-532-6464  ryckluthi@msn.com 
Michele Margetts – Special Activities Co-Coordinator 

801-582-2806 1elizabethan@comcast.net 
Julia Kleinschmidt – Special Activities Co-Coordinator 
 801-599-8367  julia.kleinschmidt@hsc.utah.edu 
Frank and Carol Stenger – Co-Treasurers 

801-359-4452   stenger_sue@msn.com 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Thanks to Kathleen Kaufman! 
 

Kathleen took notes on Ken Verdoia's talk on 
April 10 and sent a summary of those notes to 
Ken for his input and clarification. She has his 
permission to make them available to Emeriti 
Club members.  Find them on our website:  
https://academic-senate.utah.edu/professors-
emeriti-club/ 
 

A Special Volunteer Opportunity 

from the Bennion Center 
 

September 22, 2018: Legacy of Lowell 
 

This project is in honor of Lowell Bennion, a 
beloved former Dean of Students at the 
University of Utah and namesake of the Bennion 
Center, who made a habit of convening groups 
on Saturday mornings to help those in need.   
The project runs from 8:00 a.m. through noon 
and begins at Glendale Middle School. See 
https://bennioncenter.org/ for a link to Legacy 
of Lowell for more information and to register. 

 
 

mailto:ted.packard@utah.edu
mailto:anne.decker@utah.edu
mailto:jack.newell@utah.edu
mailto:jan.brunvand@gmail.com
mailto:linda.keiter@utah.edu
mailto:ryckluthi@msn.com
mailto:1elizabethan@comcast.net
mailto:julia.kleinschmidt@hsc.utah.edu
mailto:stenger_sue@msn.com
https://academic-senate.utah.edu/professors-emeriti-club/
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Your Professors Emeriti Club is offering a fall “extra” activity 

that is really extra special:   

 A group tour of 

 
Marisa Moran Jahn 

Utah Museum of Fine Arts 

Thursday, November 8, 2018 at 1pm 

  
UMFA describes this unique, captivating special exhibit as “a project by New York 
City-based artist Marisa Moran Jahn (Studio REV) whose work uses mirrored masks 
to explore how we see ourselves reflected--or distorted--in others.  It delves into 
ideas of identity, presentation and self-reflection through an immersive exhibition.”  
The artist has drawn on her fascination with Asian, African, and Greek rituals, and 

she uses her mask art to examine our Western means of self-presentation.  The art will be 
exhibited both in UMFA’s ACME Lab (an exhibition space for art experimentation and 
exploration) and as works juxtaposed with UMFA permanent galleries art. UMFA is offering this 
special tour to us at no charge, but, prior to this extraordinary experience, let’s plan on lunch 
in UMFA’s café which supports our remarkable art museum.  

 

We will need to provide UMFA with the attendee numbers expected  

on the tour and at the cafe 

Please complete and submit the form on Page 7 

Parking is available east of the Museum, either in the free lot with a limited number of spaces 

reserved for the Museum, or in the automated pay lot—also free to Emeriti provided you have 

registered your vehicle with U Parking Services. 

 
 

 
 

Get Ready for the Emeriti Club Tour 2019 
 We still have a few bits and pieces to confirm 
before we can announce where our tour will take 
us* this coming year, but it promises to be the hot 
new destination.  We will be getting in ahead of the 
crowds!  And it is very reasonably priced!  Plus 
we’ll have access to a 10% early booking discount 
until Nov. 27 and anyone who traveled with us in 
2018 will receive a further $150 “welcome back” 
discount as well!  So keep an eye on this space and 
discover what wondrous corner of the globe we 
will visit with our Emeriti friends in spring 2019! 

*Call Activities Co-Coördinator Michele Margetts (801-582-2806) if you can’t wait until October
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The Emeriti Hiking Group Welcomes New Emeriti Faculty 
 

In 1996, after hearing a lecture by Dr. Robert Dustman, 
Neuropsychologist, on the benefits of exercise, Winn 
Margetts, Betty Organic and Barbara West suggested 
forming a hiking group. Three women: Betty, Barbara, 
and Priscilla Horton planned, organized and led hikes 
during the year. The next year several additional 
women joined the group. By the third year it was 
coeducational.  A succession of organizers followed 

including Bill Ohlsen and Jim King.  We brought along our friends and welcomed new long-time 
staff and faculty as they retired.  Today we have an email list of over 100 people, but many are 
virtual hikers being reminded each week of places they had enjoyed! We are not an official 
university club, but rather a gathering of outdoor devotees with a university connection.  
 An email list and schedule of hikes are maintained by Suzanne 
Stensaas and Bill Gray.  Email notices go out 5-7 days ahead with date, 
time, carpool location and leader along with the description of the trip, 
distance and elevation, so you can see if it is for you.  We are always 
looking for leaders, and since we go every week we need about 25 
leaders who will share in planning and help organize.  Our usual group 
size is 8-14.  Hiking on the trail is a good way to keep up with old friends 
and make new friends with similar interests. Contact Bill Gray, 
cyberflora@xmission.com, or Suzanne Stensaas, suzanne.stensaas@hsc.utah.edu to be placed 
on the email list. 
 

Welcome to these New Emeriti 
 

Joseph Andrade, Bioengineering 

Charles H. Atwood, Chemistry 

James F. Bale, Pediatrics 

William H. Barry, Internal Medicine 

Scott Boyle, Social Work  

E. Martin Caravati, Surgery 

Sherwood R. Casjens, Pathology 

Janice J. Chambers, Civil & Environmental 

 Engineering 

Howard M. Corneli, Pediatrics 

Kenneth Larry DeVries, Mechanical Engineering 

Donna Deyhle, Ethnic Studies  

Marianna Dipaolo, Linguistics 

Leonard Hawes, Communication 

Lois Huebner, Educational Psychology 

Chen-Luh Lin, Metallurgical Engineering 

Uri Loewenstein, Finance 

Joseph Marotta, Art & Art History 

Robert Mayer, Family & Consumer Studies 

Manoranjan Misra, Metallurgical Engineering 

Jill Moriearty, J. Willard Marriott Library 

Susan Morrow, Educational Psychology 

Bradley J. Parker, History 

David Pershing, U of U President 

Esther Rashkin, World Languages & Cultures 

Alan L. Rockwook, Pathology  

Sheryl Scott, Neurobiology & Anatomy 

Peter Sluglett, History 

Donald Strassberg, Psychology 

David Sundwall, Family & Preventive Medicine 

William Thompson, Computing 

Michael F. Timberlake, Sociology 

Colin B. Van Orman, Pediatrics 

Kenneth V. Verdoia, KUED  

Peter Von Sivers, History 

Elizabeth Walker, Social Work 

C. David Whiteman, Atmospheric Sciences 

Scott D. Wright, Nursing 

Douglas Wolf, Music 

mailto:cyberflora@xmission.com
mailto:suzanne.stensaas@hsc.utah.edu
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Emeriti Privileges 
 

An Emeritus identification card entitles you to: a) discounts at the University Bookstore, 
b) reduced prices for season tickets to theatre and athletic events, c) faculty privileges in 
campus recreation programs, and d) free admission to the Museum of Natural History and Utah 
Museum of Fine Arts. 

 

Beyond these opportunities, emeriti card holders are entitled to the following: 

• Tuition-free enrollment in University and Osher Lifelong Learning classes (fees but no 
tuition). 

• Free parking in campus Visitor lots. (*see immediately below for details) 

• Half-price University parking permits through Commuter Services. 

• Free admission for two to Preview Night performances of main stage productions at the 
Pioneer Theatre.  

• Listing in the University General Catalog and the University Directory 

• Discounts arranged by the Emeriti Club, such as the special activities published in the 
newsletter. 

*All lots are automated. Register your car license plate(s) (max. 2) with alma.allred@utah.edu 
at Parking Services. Provide your name, emeritus ID number and license plate(s). Parking is then 
a matter of entering the automated lots and leaving when you are finished. 

 

✓ Receive your Newsletter by email? You will save the Club money! Contact Ryck 
Luthi - 801-532-6464 / ryckluthi@msn.com He will make the change. 

✓ UCard – If you are a Club member but do not yet have a UCard, please visit the UCard office in the 
Olpin Union. The office is downstairs, south wing. 

✓ EMERITI CLUB website: https://academic-senate.utah.edu/professors-emeriti-club/ 

 

In Memoriam 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Webster Jee 
Neurology and Anatomy 

April 3, 2018 

 

Floyd Alexander O'Neil 
American West Center 

April 18, 2018 
 

Gordon T. Hashimoto  
Architecture 
May 1, 2018 

 

Afesa Marie Adams 
Family and Consumer Studies 

May 6, 2018 

 

Lori Clarke Stonebraker 
English 

May 16,2018 
 

Louise Bluhm  
Widow of Harry Bluhm  
Educational Psychology 

 May 19, 2018 
 

Donald W Hanson 
Political Science 
June 11, 2018 

 

Lance W. Girton  
Economics 
July 3, 2018 

 

Jane Cannon King  
Wife of James W. King 

Geography 
June 10, 2018 

 

Lois Canning  
Widow of Ray R. Canning 

Sociology 
July 21, 2018 

 

Don B. Olsen 
Biochemistry 
Aug. 5, 2018 

 

Darlene Meservy 
Nursing 

Aug. 17, 2018 
 
 
 

https://academic-senate.utah.edu/professors-emeriti-club/
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2018-2019 SEASON 

Oslo 

Sweeney Todd: The Demon Barber of Fleet Street 

Miss Bennet: Christmas at Pemberley 

The Lion in Winter 

Once 

Sweat 

Concert Production: La Cage aux Folles* 

Grease 

 

Free Preview Night Ticket Availability and Preview 

Performance Dates 
Free Tickets for two are available at the Pioneer Memorial Theatre Box Office beginning at 10:00 a.m.  

You must have your emeritus UCard with you. 

❖ Oslo 
Tickets Available:  Aug. 22, 2018; Performance on: Sept. 13, 2018 

❖ Sweeney Todd: The Demon Barber of Fleet Street 
Tickets Available:  Oct. 1, 2018; Performance on: Oct. 25, 2018 

❖ Miss Bennet: Christmas at Pemberley 
Tickets Available:  Nov. 12, 2018; Performance on: Nov. 29, 2018 

❖ The Lion in Winter 
Tickets Available:  Dec. 17, 2018; Performance on: Jan 3, 2019 

❖ Once 
Tickets Available:  Jan. 21, 2019; Performance on: Feb. 14, 2019 

❖ Sweat 
Tickets Available:  March 4, 2019; Performance on: March 28, 2019 

❖ La Cage aux Folles 
*March 15-16, 2019. This is a special concert production. There is no Preview Night 
and there are no free tickets. 

❖ Grease 
Tickets Available:  April 15, 2019; Performance on: May 9, 2019 
 

 

300 S. 1400 E. Salt Lake City, UT 84112 

Box Office: 801-581-6961 

http://www.pioneertheatre.org/2017-2018-season/ 
 

PTC Preview performances are on Thursdays at 7:30 p.m. 

http://www.pioneertheatre.org/2017-2018-season/
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Clip here
************************************************************************************* 

Mirror/Mask group tour at UMFA 

Thursday, November 8, 1:00 pm ~ see page 3 

Name_________________________________________________ Phone _______________________ 

Number who will be attending   ________  

Yes, I (we) are planning on eating lunch at the Museum Café prior to the tour: 

 No    Yes    Number eating at the café _________ 

Mail to arrive by Nov. 1 to:   Mrs. Carol Stenger, 573 L Street, Salt Lake City UT 84103 

clip here
************************************************************************************** 

Luncheon Reservation Form  
Tuesday, October 9, 12:15 pm, Union Saltair Room ~ see page 1 

[To pay by credit card, go to: https://academic-senate.utah.edu/professors-emeriti-club/] 
 

Name __________________________________Salmon ____ Veggie Plate ____ Fruit Plate ____ 

Partner ________________________________ Salmon ____ Veggie Plate ____ Fruit Plate _____ 

Guest(s) ________________________________Salmon ____ Veggie Plate ____ Fruit Plate _____ 

Number attending @ $17.00 each ______       Luncheon $ _______ 

Voluntary dues for 2016/17 - $12.00 Single, $24.00 Couple*                   Dues $________ 

  Total $_________ 

 Please check here if this is your first luncheon as a new member             

*PLEASE NOTE: You may use either the paper form or the online credit card reservation site at 

any time to pay your dues, even if you are unable to attend the luncheon. 

Make check payable to PROFESSORS EMERITI CLUB. Payment should arrive by October 2. 

Send payment to: Carol Stenger, 573 L St., Salt Lake City UT 84103 
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PTC Preview performances are on Thursdays at 7:30 p.m. 
.p.m.p.m.   

Emeriti Club Dues 
 

All who are named emeritus/a by the Trustees of the University of Utah automatically become 
members of the Professors Emeriti Club. Membership comes with no additional requirements. 
However, the Club does provide many benefits and, accordingly, solicits dues from members who 
wish to support our programs.  Annual Dues are $12.00 for an individual, $24 for a couple, and can 
be paid when submitting the Luncheon Reservation Form found immediately below.  
 

Member dues are one of two resources that support Club activities. The Academic Vice President’s 
Office also provides a nominal annual stipend. The Club’s Executive Board arranges a variety of 
ongoing activities, including monthly luncheons with special presentations by notable speakers; 
overseas trips; weekly hikes and additional multi-day outdoor activities; special events with the 
Utah Symphony/Opera, the University’s School of Music, Pioneer Theatre, and more. Where 
applicable, special ticket prices include a small subsidy to make events affordable to all. The Club 
also produces a monthly newsletter throughout the academic year (eight issues) to keep members 
informed of all sponsored activities and events. And the Board continually advocates for emeriti 
faculty benefits and privileges. Your dues help support these activities and benefits. 
 

https://academic-senate.utah.edu/professors-emeriti-club/

